

Aldbrough Parish Council

Minutes

Monday 11th June 2018 7.30pm @ Aldbrough Primary School

Present

Cllrs Sharlah Cantwell

Chair

Paul Woodward

Vice Chair

Steve Turner

Malcolm Turner

Geoff North

David Walker

Kevin Blackwell

Clerk Nicki Salvidge

1. Apologies of Absence

PCSO Darren Bainton, Cllrs. Floater & Robinson

2. To suspend the meeting for a period of no longer than 15 minutes for public participation

3. To receive declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the Agenda items

below. Members declaring an interest should (A) identify the agenda item and the type of interest being declared & (B) note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items below

Cllr M Turner – Correspondence regarding Recreation Ground

4. To approve last month's minutes held Monday 14th May 2018

Agreed with spelling changes

5. To present the financial accounts – Chair to approve and sign

Agreed & Signed

6. Police Matters

Police report read out.

Recent burglary on Hornsea Road in which some copper pipe had been taken, resident now installed CCTV and further deterrents to property

7. Matters arising – Chair to receive updates on 'Resolves'

Parking Carlton Lane – Clerk has written to Debbie Fagan but has had no response

Bus service- a trail of the new mini bus service will take place for 5 weeks from 19th June on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday. Funding has been raised for the full cost of the service for those 5 weeks, however it is to be on a use or lose service. Any funding left over will be used to run any additional weeks possible or given back to those who have funded it. ERYC have provided leaflets at no cost to us, these have been issued to all households and businesses in Aldbrough, also the clerk at Sproatley has a copy of the poster and the post office has some leaflets.

Fares in line with those charged by EYMS this is not a money making scheme. Cllr Cantwell stated that whilst she knew not everyone agreed to this, it was something they have to try to help residents.

Hedges at Recreation Hall and playground cut – Invoice received for £30 from A Tharratt paid by Parish Council.

De-fib box no update as yet- clerk has bought some yellow tape for a temporary repair.

Phone mast – agreement received for Parish Council to agree and sign Only change is that the PC will get £25,000 and £5000 will be paid directly to the village hall, all agreed to sign.

Footbridge – No update received as yet.

Benches in Cemetery and Carlton Lane repaired

Lack of Grass cutting complaints sent in however grass was being cut the day of complaint.

Hedges to Water Works – response received. Yorkshire water will be in touch when the work is to take place however it was stated that this could be a lengthy process due to health and safety issues and outside contractors.

Seaside road Subsidence- highways still monitoring it

Tree planting- grant for invoice of £378 to be paid into account later this month

John Fox Garden- Looked at concrete benches nothing in line with the area, Visited Northorpe joinery who can do bench and planters delivered sited onto prepared base for £1,009.20 estimate for base £500. Agreed that clerk apply to Witherwick wind farm for funding. Agreed to textured concrete base. Cllr. North offered to help dig out base.

Concerns raised regarding possible vandalism to bench, clerk to check insurance will cover any damage.

8. Planning Applications

Ref 18/01200/PLF – replacement garage 25 Headlands Road – passed

No further news on any other applications at present.

Cllr S Turner spoke of how the Springdale site has darkened North Street

9. Correspondence

Poster for Dove house open gardens received

Vision ICT Website hosting bill £168.00 – agreed to pay

10. Any other business

Cllr Blackwell and Cllr North spoke of children playing in the Church yard both had spoken to them regarding the dangers. It is believed that other residents have also asked them not to play on the graves.

Cllr Walker asked for an update on speeding figures, clerk to contact PCSO Bainton on his return from leave.

Cllr Cantwell has planted up the village planters her family tend and has asked that all planters be judged as part of the garden competition.

A report had been received about an overgrown hedge on Seaside Road, clerk to report to highways as property of ERYC.

Applications for allotments discussed.

Cllr M Turner asked on behalf of a resident if it would be possible to put water to the allotments, as discussed previously the expense would be too great and difficult to ascertain usage by individuals. Fly tipping had been reported, however the culprit had been seen and was known, therefore he would be approached to remove.

Cllr S Turner asked for an update on Pot Holes on East Newton Road. Clerk to report to highways about their increased size. Also to report road in front of the fish shop which has broken up despite its recent re surfacing.

11. To Announce the Date of the next meeting as Monday 9th July 2018

Meeting closed 9.20

12. Camera Item

Letter from Mr Robinson discussed in Camera. Resolved to make a one off donation of £800 to Recreation Ground Committee to be added to AGM 2019 for future decisions.

Signed _____ date _____